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November 7, 2001

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

Enclosed is an ordinance which will authorize the sale of three parcels of surplus County-owned real property, located in Council District No. 12.

The Department of Transportation, Road Services Division, has declared two of the parcels surplus to its needs.  The other parcel was declared surplus by the Department of Natural Resources, Water & Land Resources Division.  Notices were circulated to various County departments and none expressed an interest in the subject parcels.  The various cities, water, sewer, fire, and school districts were notified and none expressed an interest in any of the properties.  The Property Services Division finds the properties surplus to the County’s present and foreseeable needs.

The three parcels have no sewer available therefore they are not suitable for affordable housing under the Growth Management Act. 

Under K.C.C. Chapter 4.56, when no County department or governmental agency has expressed a need for surplus real property and the property does not meet the criteria for affordable housing, the property may be offered for sale by public sealed bid.  In conjunction with the sealed bid, the properties will be marketed through a real estate multiple listing service.

The three parcels of surplus real property will be sold in the manner specified in the attached ordinance.  The sale of these properties will return the properties to the tax rolls, and generate needed revenue for the custodial departments.

I recommend that this ordinance be approved by the Council.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

DP:ct

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff




  Shelly Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Paul A. Toliver, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Acting Manager, Road Services Division, DOT


Pat Steel, Interim Director, Department of Construction & Facility Management (DCFM)


Carol J. Thompson, Inventory & Sales, Property Services Division, DCFM

